Council Meeting: 27 November 2013 
Motion submitted under Council Procedure Rule 14
NHS Provision in Calderdale
This Council notes that the NHS in Calderdale is facing unprecedented challenges due to:

· The current need to achieve system savings across the Calderdale and Huddersfield area in excess of £150m over five years; 

· The specific proposals to reduce spending allocations to Calderdale Clinical Commissioning Group by up to £25m per annum;

· The threat of further savings being required by 2020 as a result of the financial challenges set out in the NHS Call to Action.

Council also records its concern that these pressures are already impacting on local services, including:-

· The withdrawal of providers from the existing walk-in centre contracts and likely reduction in future service provision;

· Evidence of inadequate staffing levels at A&E, leading to increased difficulties in meeting 4- hour wait targets;

· The possible reorganisation of Ambulance services leading to a withdrawal of rapid response vehicles from key locations in Calderdale.

Council further recognises the growing public uncertainty about the future of hospital services in Calderdale, including the future nature and location of A&E and other out of hours services.
The Council therefore calls on all partners in the current review of NHS provision across Calderdale and Huddersfield to avoid any further, damaging short-term change and instead to develop the longer-term strategic means of ensuring continued, safe and appropriate access to 24-hour urgent and emergency care within Calderdale, in full consultation with the public and the Council.

Submitted by Cllr Wilkinson
